RTO/ERO report
RTO/ERO has been quite involved in a proposed governance change will result in a change from our former federation model of governance to a Board of Directors model. The purpose of the change is to eliminate risks to the organization and to individual Senators and to align our procedures with the regulations for not-for-profit corporations as well as incorporate best business practices into our operations. The new Bylaws and Policies to bring this change about will be debated and approved (or not) at our upcoming Senate starting on Oct 23.
On Sept 25, on one of the hottest days of the year, the RTO/ERO Provincial Executive, members of our Political Advocacy Committee, the chair of our Pension and Retirement Concerns Committee and some of our senior staff members held a lobby at the Ontario Legislature where we attended Question Period and had the opportunity to treat a number of MPPs to refreshments and talk to them about our main issues:  Age Friendly Communities, Bill 33 – Amending the Long-Term Care Act, Elder Abuse, Pharmacare, Water (a real problem in some of our indigenous communities), Bill C27 – Amending the Pension Benefits Standards Act, and the need for greater Geriatric Training. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We held a Political Advocacy Workshop with representatives from all our Districts where they were given advice on how best to arrange and conduct meetings with their MPPs and information on the key issues to bring forward. 
